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by Alice B. Kehoe
Marquette University

The bulk of this generous volume is detailed studies of the French Paleolithic collection
made for the Logan Museum of Beloit College between 1924 and 1927. Equally important
are the accounts of the acquisition of the collection, a major chapter in the history of
archaeological research. Happily for the historian, the editors of the volume have been as
concemed to present and illustrate this as they have the artifacts.

White explains that in 1921, Beloit geology professor George Collie recommended that his
student Alonzo Pond join George Grant MacCurdy's summer project excavating in La
Quina in France. After the excavation séason, MacCurdy required his students to enroll for
study in the University of Paris' School of Anthropology. Pond thereby constructed a
network of fellow students and colleagues through whom he would be able to purchase
over twenty thousand artifacts from French Paleolithic sites. In 1923, the president of
Beloit College ordered Collie to suspend teaching geology in order to create a Department
of Anthropology pursuant to the wishes of a wealthy Chicago grain dealer, Dr. Frank
Logan. Logan provided funds for six years of purchases of European Paleolithic and
Neolithic artifacts, both at auctions and privately, and for excavations at Les Eysies. The
abbé Breuil had right of first refusal for French artifacts, but was agreeable to export
provided good casts were left in France; some of Beloit's artifacts were sold from the
collecsions of the museum in Eyzies. Pond and Collie were excavating in North Africa as
well as in France from 1925 to 1930, accompanied and assisted by their wives (see Michael
Tarabulski's paper, pp. 179-186, in Tracing Archaeology's Past edited by Andrew L.
Christenson, Southern Illinois University Press, 1989). Pond was innovative in water-
sieving excavated material from the Magdalenian site of Rocher de la Peine, recovering fish
bones and burin spalls, but curiously did not record stratigraphic sections.

Frank Logan's fortuned failed in the Depression, Pond's Logan Museum position was lost,
and George Collie retired. Their collection was used for undergraduate teaching, with
specimens traded or disappeared. White's concem for rescuing this important resource has
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resulted in not only the presentation of much significant data but also a valuable segment of
the history of Paleolithic archaeology.

Lawrence Breitborde, chair of the Department of Anthropology at Beloit College, and
Henry Moy, director of Beloit College Museums, also deserve gratitude for their efforts to
restore these collections, artifactual and archival, to public knowledge. Proceeds of the sale
of this two-volume set will be reinvested in continuing the Logan Museum's revitalized
role. Readers of this Bulletin should mark on their calendars the Logan Museum's
centennial observances in 1993 and 1994. One event will be the Central States
Anthropological Society's 1993 meeting, probably in mid-March, at Beloit: sessions
relevant to the history of archaeology will be most welcome (CSAS program chair will be
Myrdene Anderson, Department of Anthropology, Purdue University.).
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